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Hello, dear homeowners! 

Hope everything is well with all of you, wherever you may be in the world. Here comes 
a brief newsletter. 

Newly Reorganized Board 
Lena Åhman extends her gratitude for the trust to represent Blue Mango and all of you 
homeowners. Due to work and various ongoing commitments, time doesn't allow her 
to continue in the role of chairperson.  
We thank Lena for her drive, dedication, and everything she has done for our paradise, 
Blue Mango Residence. Consequently, the nominating committee asks the remaining board members to 
reorganizing and constituting a new board according to the current bylaws. The following distribution of 
responsibilities has been decided: 

Suzanne Lundström - Chairman and Infrastructure/Maintenance Manager 
Mia Lind – Information Manager/Secretary 
Janet Bolinder – Treasurer 
Ola Andreasson – Vice Chairman 
Jörgen Hedlund – Substitute 

Other tasks have been distributed as follows: 
- Responsible for the Drainage Reference Group – SL 
- Responsible for the New Bylaws/Service Agreements Reference Group – OA 
- Website, Personnel, and Security – SL 
- New Homeowners and Building Permit Applications – JH 
- Organizational Review and Personnel Recruitment – SL & OA 

Similar to before, the reorganized board will now continue to work forward with the same dedication and drive 
to achieve the goals outlined in the operational direction decided for 2024. 

Financial Statement for 2023 and Vote for Discharge of Liability 
Once the annual results and the auditors' conclusions are presented to the members, a vote for the discharge 
of liability for the previous financial year's board shall be conducted by May 31st at the latest. The board is 
actively working to obtain all information from the auditors regarding the 2023 financial results; unfortunately, 
we must flag a potential delay as the accounting firm is not delivering according to schedule. 

Alongside the discharge vote, everyone will also have the opportunity to vote regarding a shared list of 
electricity and water consumption on the website. 

Transferring Money to Thailand 
The office would like to remind all homeowners once again that there are several homeowners who do not 
include their house number when paying invoices or transferring money to Blue Mango.  
Therefore, it is of utmost importance that when sending money to Blue Mango's account, you attach a copy of 
the transfer and also write your name and house number in an email to the office.  

This will facilitate our handling of transactions and ensure accurate accounting of your payments. While the 
money arrives, the office staff often cannot trace who made the payment. 

Questions directed to the board should continue to be addressed via info@bluemangoresidence.com 

Best wishes from the board 
Suzanne, Janet, Jörgen, Ola, and Mia 
 


